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   Often times, whenever I read the national news, I find myself thinking We seem to 
have a lot of enemies. I read reports about conflict in the Middle East, about one world 
leader turning on another, about governments poisoning themselves from the inside out. 
The enmity and animosity is shocking. And it is not just in the national news. We have a 

fear of certain neighborhoods because they are “bad”. We wonder about certain family 
members, because they seem to oppose us. We fight in our own churches and community 

organizations, because other people resist our ideas and options. Enemies seem to be eve-
rywhere! But the funny thing about enemies is they are often manufactured. They are of-

ten created by our own anger.  

 

 Our culture right now seems to be in a stance of enemy making. We assume every-
one is out to get us, and we try to get them first instead. The offensive strike, the aggres-
sive stance, the never-backing-down, it seems to get all the press. Enemy making has tak-

en over our collective imagination. We look across the aisle and see enemies, we look 
across the street and see enemies, sometimes we even look across the dinner table and 
see an enemy. But are they real? Or are all these enemies’ ones we have created? What if 

instead of seeing enemies, we saw fellow children of God? What if instead of assuming the 

worst, we assumed the best?  

 

 It would be counter-cultural, to assume the best. It could even be revolutionary. It 

could mean we would have to stop participating in manufacturing enemies, and instead 
build bridges. In Luke 6, Jesus says Love your enemies, do good, and lend, expecting noth-
ing in return. In that whole chapter Jesus has a lot more tips and tricks for how to love en-
emies. Christ commands us to love our enemies, because when we do, they don’t stay ene-

mies for long. Enemies turn into sisters and brothers. And when we start to see others in 
the world as our sisters and brothers, as fellow children of God, we find our anger and fear 
slip away. We find our anger and fear replaced with love. Love is the antidote to fear and 

doubt and strife. Love is what we are offered in Christ.  A life of love is what we are called 

to live.  

 

 

Pastor Amy 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT….. 
 

In the first article I wrote for the Epistle during this council year, I 
stated "It's the start of a new year in the life of our congregation.  
I hope during this coming year we strengthen areas in which we 
are weak and identify areas in which we can grow." 

The Council has spent time during each of our meetings since then 
discussing each of the standing committees and what strengths 
there are and what opportunities there are for each of these com-
mittees and for us to expand the work we all do to support the 
mission of St. James.  Some of those discussions noted the need 
for Christian Education opportunities and Fellowship events, and 
hopefully those needs will be partially met with the multiple oppor-
tunities coming for Christian Education in the months to come 
(Second Sunday School, all ages classes on the fourth Sunday, and 
Parish discussion and study times with Pastor Amy), and this 
month for a Fellowship opportunity for the Parish.   

The Fellowship Committee itself is quite small, and needs your 
help with ideas and especially people to conduct the events.  
Game Night?  Fall Harvest Festival?  Trunk or Treat?  Sunday 
Morning Brunch?  Progressive Dinner?  What would you like to at-
tend?  What would you like to help with?  What ideas do YOU 
have?  Please let Caroline Hicks or Lora Gwin know. 

Want to help in some way but not sure how, or not sure what a 
committee does?  Check out the Congregational Life bulletin board 
for basic information about each of the committees.  

If you have any concerns that need to be addressed by the Coun-
cil, please share them with any Council member, or come and 
speak with us at a Council Meeting.  

 

Joyce, gsgopher50@gmail.com, 563-343-3404 
 

 

 

mailto:gsgopher50@gmail.com
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From the Quilt Block 
     Quilting is noon to four o’clock on the fourth Tuesday of 
the month.  That means the next quilt day is September 
25th.  Last Month, with only three people, we cut material 
for about 5 quilt kits.     

     October 6th will be the Cluster VI work day here at St. 
James Lutheran in Bettendorf where we will work on quilts 
for Lutheran World Relief (LWR) and roll bandages for Glob-
al Health Ministries.  We have asked for love gifts for our 
Food Pantry.   All women of the church are welcome. 

    Your donations for the LWR God’s Work Our Hands  Per-
sonal Care Kits  so far  have given us enough to make and 
send about 27 kits.  Keep up the good work.  Remember 
that September 9

th
 will be the blessing of these gifts. 

 

Keep stitchen’ 

Shirley Richlen 
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God’s Work, Our Hands 

The Churches commemoration of “God’s Work Our Hands” is this September 9th.  St. James project 
this year will be collecting the supplies and shipping funds for  Lutheran World Relief Personal Care 
Kits.  Your response to this opportunity to help  people to be clean has always been great. 

 

     Put yourself in the place of a person whose home is devastated by flood, or fire or for other rea-
sons you have been forced to flee for your life. You know that soap, towel and washcloth are not top 
on the list of the things you would grab in haste. Where ever you would go for safety you would hope 
for those things to wash off the grime of travel.  These kits will be appreciated by the recipients 
where ever they may be.  Please put this list in your pocket or purse when you go shopping.  It is 
important that all kits have the same basic items so that all receive the same thing.   

 

 #  One light-weight bath-size towel (20” x 40” to 52” x 27”), 

     Dark colors are recommended.   

 

 #  Two or three bath-size bars of soap Equaling 8 to 9 oz, any 

      brand in original   wrapping, no mini or hotel size bars 

 

 #  One adult-size tooth brush in its original packaging* 

 

 #  One sturdy comb (no picks or fine toothed combs); remove packaging. 

 

 #  One metal nail clippers (attached file optional), remove packaging 

 

 *Toothbrush multi-packs may be used but we will separate and seal into business envelopes 
 for each kit, no plastic bags. 

 

     All items should be new and in good condition.   

     On September 9th we will bless the kits.   

 

     The approximate cost for each kit is $10.00  The cost to ship each kit overseas is $2.65 .  If you 
choose to donate money rather than or in addition to donating items the total cost would be $12.65  
per kit .  We will begin collection on the 5

th
 of August and end on the 2

nd
 of September to have time 

to makeup the kits.  Thank you for your generosity. 
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Christian Education Opportunities 
Starting in September 

 

Starting in September, there will be Sunday School for children ages 5-
11 on the Second Sunday of each month from 10:15-11:45 a.m. in the 
Sunday School room.  There is still a need for at least one adult to be there 
(in addition to the Teacher) in order for class to be held.  (This is to follow 
safety and insurance guidelines for the protection of the children.)  Re-
quirements are simple:  be at least 18 years of age and willing to spend 
1.5 hours with up to 10 children once a month.  Please consider helping 
and sign up on the clipboard in the Narthex. 
 

Theme for the classes is Fruits of the Spirit. 
******************************** 

From September through December, there will be an Intergenerational/

All Ages Sunday School Class  

on the Fourth Sunday of each month  

from 10:15-11:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.   

Theme for the classes is Cooking with Jesus.   

Come One, Come All!!! 

******************************** 

For more information about either of these opportunities, 

contact Joyce at gsgopher50@gmail.com 

or by phone at 343-3404. 

mailto:gsgopher50@gmail.com
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     September Birthdays and Anniversaries 
September Birthdays 

September 2    Lynn Oswald 

September 7    Robert Boore 

September 10    Geraldine Krumbholz 

September 12    Audrey Lovell 

September 13    Billie Joan Jones 

September 14    Mark Gwin 

September 17    Patricia Larson  

September 18    Caroline Hicks 

September 18    Helen LeBeau 

September 18    Michael Lord 

September 22    Ted Retzl 

September 29    June Werlein 
 

September Anniversaries 
September 1    Brian and Jeanne Peters 
September 3    Jay and Judie Brooks 
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St. James family members in the community: 

Hey Zoey! We’re leaving the 5
th
 of October for a car tour of the Northeast.   We’ll 

cross into Canada at Detroit and stay in Canada through New Brunswick and Nova 
Scotia, then taking the ferry back to Portland Maine.  If we haven’t already used up 
our allotted 3 weeks, we’ll travel down the coast to New York city for a few days.  
Then, across I80 home.  Should be beautiful colors that time of year, and good fresh 
fish for dinner! 
  
Karen & Fritz Voss 

We now turn to the world of sports: Steve Miller recently had reason to celebrate.  

He was golfing at Sunrise Golf Course on August 15th and he made a hole-in-

one!  Hole #8, 185 yards, with a driver.  Witnesses to the great event:  Son, Chris, 

and his friend, Andy.  There were high 5's, hugs, and much rejoicing!!  

    Hey Zoey,            
 Ray and I are going up to MN to a surprise 60th birthday party for our 
son, Rick.  He was baptized and confirmed at St. James and now lives in 
Fairmont MN.  We will be going up with Ray's sister, Ann who is visiting us 
from Houston.  She is looking for a place to live up here during the sum-
mer/cooler months.  When that happens, she is looking forward to becom-
ing a member of church and our choir!        
 Pat and Ray Larson 

 Your friend and humble narrator, Zoey Sloane, will be performing in the 

Playcrafter's Barn Theatre's production of "The Laramie Project" on October 12th 

and 13th at 7:30 PM, and the 14th at 2:00 PM. The play is a series of "Moments," 

based on hundreds of interviews following the brutal gay hate crime and murder 

of Matthew Shepard. October 12th is the 20th anniversary of Matthew Shepard's 

death. Please plan ahead, all three of these shows will sell out. The cost is $15. 

Half of the proceeds will go to LGBT charities. 



8  

The Epistle is a monthly publication of St. James Lutheran Church, Bettendorf, IA. 

Zoey Sloane, Secretary; Connie Jacob, Financial Secretary; Darryl Worley, Sexton 
Office hours: M-F, 9 a.m.-1 p.m. Sunday Worship: 9 a.m.     

September 20 

ST JAMES GANG 
 St. James GANG will meet on Sept. 20 in Fellowship Hall 

at 11:30.  Bring your own sandwich, dessert and beverages pro-

vided by Sandy and Larry Ranum.  Program TBA.   See you 

there! 
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Sept. 2nd     9:00 AM  

Presider     Pastor Amy Diller 

Assisting Minister   Diana Worley 

Ushers     Judy Larson and Darryl Worley 

Lector     Nancy Evans 

Acolyte     Reese Wendell 

Greeters     Jim and Geri Krumbholz 

Visitor Welcome   Janene Anderson 

Altar Guild    Mary Meumann 

Counters    Joyce Marinaccio and Larry Ranum 

 

Sept. 9th     9:00 AM  

Presider     Pastor Amy Diller 

Assisting Minister   Harlen Briggs 

Ushers     Larry and Sandy Ranum 

Lector     Steve Touvelle 

Acolyte     Congregational Volunteer 

Greeters     Jim Krumbholz and Jeryl Krumbholz 

Visitor Welcome   Sandy Arp 

Altar Guild    Mary Meumann 

Counters    Joyce Marinaccio and Larry Ranum 

 

Sept. 16th  

We will only need COUNTERS for the Sept. 16th service at All 

Saints. (Joyce and Larry) The service will take place at 10:30 AM, 

potluck following immediately. See you there! 

 

Counters    Joyce Marinaccio and Larry Ranum 
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Sept. 23rd     9:00 AM  

Presider     Pastor Amy Diller 

Assisting Minister   Caroline Hicks 

Ushers     Darryl and Diana Worley 

Lector     Pat Larson 

Acolyte     Congregational Volunteer 

Greeters     Ed and Sandy Arp 

Visitor Welcome   Connie Groth 

Altar Guild    Ellen Hogbin and Anita Wilson 

Counters    Joyce Marinaccio and Larry Ranum 

 

Sept. 30      9:00 AM  

Presider     Pastor Amy Diller 

Assisting Minister   Ellen Hogbin  

Ushers     John and Roberta Leder 

Lector     Holly Garcia 

Acolyte     Congregational Volunteer 

Greeters     Caroline Hicks and Audrey Lovell 

Visitor Welcome   Jeryl Krumbholz 

Altar Guild    Ellen Hogbin and Anita Wilson 

Counters    Joyce Marinaccio and Larry Ranum 
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September 2018  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

     

 

1 

2 

Worship 9 AM 

 

3 

 

 

 

 

4 

Sarah Circle 2 PM 

 

5 

Worship and Music 

10:30 AM 

St. James Food 

Pantry 6-8 PM 

Choir 6:30 PM  

6 

St. James Food 

Pantry 9-11 AM 

 

7 8 
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Finance 7:45 AM 

Worship 9 AM 

Sunday School 

10:15-11:45 AM  

10 

Social Ministry 

(Conf. Room)  

6:15 PM 
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Personnel 6 PM 

Church Council  

7 PM 

12 

St. James Food 

Pantry 6-8 PM 

Choir 6:30 PM 

13 

St. James Food 

Pantry 9-11 AM 

 14 15 

16 

Worship 9 AM 

Parish Meeting  

6:30 PM @  

All Saints  

17 18  19 

St. James Food 

Pantry 6-8 PM 

Choir 6:30 PM 

20 

St. James Food 

Pantry 9-11 AM 

Bingo 2 PM @ 

Bettendorf Health 

Care 

21 22 

23 

Worship 9 AM 

All Ages Sunday 

School 10:15 AMð 

11 AM 

24 

 

25 

WELCA Quilters 

Noon-4 PM 

26 

St. James  Food 

Pantry 6-8 PM 

Choir 6:30 PM 

27 

St. James Food 

Pantry 9-11 AM 

28 29 

30 

9 AM Worship 
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